GRADIENTWIND

January 12", 2024

Mohamed El-Koury

SINA Construction

3030 Boul. Le Carrefour, Suite 1200
Laval, Quebec

H7T 2P5

Dear Mr. El-Koury:
Re: Addendum Letter, Transportation Noise
788 March Road, Ottawa
GWE File No.: 18-080

Gradient Wind Engineering Inc. (GWE) was retained by SINA Construction to undertake a roadway traffic
noise assessment in support of site plan application for a proposed residential development at 788 March
Road in Ottawa, Ontario. This addendum letter is supplemental to our environmental noise report (ref.
Gradient Wind report #18-080 — Traffic Noise Assessment, dated August 14, 2018), to address changes in

the latest site plan drawings.

Gradient Wind received updated site plan drawings, prepared by Neuf Architects and dated November
20%™, 2023. Gradient Wind has concluded that changes to the site plan bear resemblance to the original
drawing used to produce the original report. Changes between the current and 2018 analysis include the
removal of the bridge connecting the two buildings, and removal of outdoor amenity areas at the back of
the site. Given the similarities in the site plan drawings the results and conclusions of the original report

remain the same and are still valid.

While the original report was prepared for 10731854 Canada Inc, the project has now been taken over by

SINA Construction, who may rely upon the original report as if it had been originally addressed to them.
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Should you have any questions, or wish to discuss our findings further, please call us (613) 836-0934 or

contact us by e-mail at joshua.foster@gradientwind.com. In the interim, we thank you for the opportunity

to be of service.

Sincerely,

Gradient Wind Engineering Inc.

J.R. FOSTER

100155655

Adam Bonello, BASc. Joshua Foster, P.Eng.
Junior Environmental Scientist Lead Engineer
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